[image: image1.jpg]



The Hon Andrew Robb AO MP

Minister for Vocational and Further Education

MEDIA RELEASE

[image: image1.jpg]

31 August 2007  




BUSH WORKERS TO BENEFIT

Agricultural and horticultural apprentices will now receive a tool kit worth up to $800 to help them get started in their new career.  In addition, they will also be eligible for the $1,000 Apprenticeship Training (Fee) Voucher, which reimburses apprentices or their employers the cost of their course fees up to $500 per year for the first two years of training.  

In making the $47.7 million announcement today, the Prime Minister, the Hon John Howard MP said Australia’s rural and regional communities have been most affected by the crippling drought of the past few years, with lost production in all fields of agriculture and horticulture. 

“Approximately 70,000 people previously working in agriculture have left the industry because of this terrible drought. As the drought breaks these industries will be really crying out for people to get back into agriculture and horticulture, for people to work on farms, to handle livestock and grow crops. As well, rural communities are looking to keep more young people in the country to ensure the sustainability of their regions.” 

Federal Minister for Vocational and Further Education, the Hon Andrew Robb AO MP, said, “From today agricultural apprentices across Australia will now be eligible for a significant package of assistance from the Australian Government.

“Horticultural apprentices in rural and regional Australia will also be able to access these initiatives.”

A number of Australian Apprenticeships will attract the additional assistance, including students studying:

· farm management;

· beef and pig production; 

· horse breeding;

· grain production;

· wool handling and classing;

· irrigation;

· landscaping; or

· plant and tree cultivation,

to name a few.

This $47.7 million package is in addition to other assistance provided to rural and regional communities to assist with their skills shortages including the Rural and Regional Skills Shortages and Additional Declared Drought Areas employer incentives.

“It is important that incentives are offered to attract new workers back into agriculture and horticulture,” Mr Robb said.  “We need to help farmers and producers to meet the demand for their products, help them to exploit the opportunities provided by new technology, and to ensure their growth well into the future.”

For more information, contact the Australian Apprenticeships referral line on 13 38 73.

Media Contacts:

Minister Robb’s Office:


Andrew Coombe

0438 777 145

Dept of Education, Science & Training:
Media Unit


02 6240 7300

Non-media queries: 







1300 363 079

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 Australia  (  Tel: (02) 6277 7380  Fax: (02) 6273 7330

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 Australia  (  Tel: (02) 6277 7380  Fax: (02) 6273 7330


